CCI Sciences Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Friday, October 22, 2010






1:30 PM- 3:00 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Bitters, Buckner, Fredal, Guatelli-Steinberg, Gustafson, Lyvers-Peffer, Solomon, Vankeerbergen. 
AGENDA: 

1. Curriculum conversion process (guest: Terry Gustafson) 
· Undergraduate majors and minors in SBS and NMS will come to this subcommittee. It’s about 25 majors and 40 minors.

· Good progress with SBS conversion.

· Process: Each department chair writes a letter. The Divisional Advisory Panel reviews the programs and the A-Dean will write a letter. ASCCAS will then get the programs & will distribute the materials to the subcommittees for review.

· The hope is that subcommittees do not micromanage; it will be necessary to trust our colleagues. The aim is that CAA does not send back proposals. Make sure that letters (by dept chairs and A-Deans) communicate the story accurately; that all documents are there; that curriculum maps are there. After proposals clear CCI, T. Gustafson will bundle things and send everything to OAA. Programs will then be reviewed by CAA; courses will be reviewed by OAA. 

· CAA has only seen PharmD. Currently in CAA subcommittee, Engineering is being reviewed.
· Programs will have different forms: neutral conversion (that’s most of SBS); re-envisioned; new.

· Subcommittees can decide to distribute the work amongst their members.

· The CCI Assessment Subcommittee will look at all the GE courses—many of them will be neutral conversion.  Honors courses will be reviewed by ASC Honors Curriculum Committee.
· We should also check that everything is feasible (e.g., are there enough or too much faculty?; can students complete the major in time?; are there enough Honors courses?)
· Time table: everything needs to be in at CAA by January 31. 

· November 15 will be the deadline to submit new quarter courses.

· Q: Will number of Honors students per class be raised since there will be fewer classes? A: Not known yet. There is concern about what the opportunities for Honors will be. T. Gustafson will monitor this very closely. The hope is that the Honors experience does not change.
· Only new courses are required to have a syllabus. The others will have an abbreviated course content.
 

2. ASC 314.01 “Online Research and the Science Literature” 

· Q: Is this a needed course? Subcommittee does not get sense that there is a demand. There are no supporting letters from departments. Documents state the course is designed with engineering and life and physical science students in mind. This subcommittee would like further information about the audience.

· The course proposal mentions that the skills will be used for interdisciplinary scientific topics.

· Course is light in content, but it is a 7-week course and only 3 quarter hours.

· There is a prereq to this course: ASC 120 (2 credits). This might be another barrier to students taking ASC 314.01.
· J. Fredal will send an e-mail to instructor.

J. Fredal suggests we divide up the proposals for semester conversion. We all might look at the first one together.
